
WATER DISTRICT I43 - ANNUAL MEETING
JANUARY 22,2019 - 7:00 PM
RAFT RIVER HIGH SCHOOL - MALTA, ID
Call to order at 7:02PM with 28 water users present

Agenda was prepared by Water Master Nathan Erickson and Advisory Board at their organization meeting.
(See attached agenda)

A motion was made by Nolan Branchr 2nd by Alan Harper to have Advisory Board Member Scott
Nichols serve as chairman of the annual meeting. Motion passed.

Motion was made by Rod Jones, 2"d by Todd Webb to have Darin Harper act as meeting secretary.
Motion passed.

Minutes of the 2018 annual meeting were read. Motion to approve the minutes was made by Jay
Harper, 2nd by Kurt Yates. Motion passed

Members of the Advisory Committee were read with no changes going into 2019. Members are: Jake
Gerratt, Mike Wheeler, Nolan Branch, Kirt Yates, Dallen Ward, Scott Nichols, and Jason Webb.

Watermaster Report was given by Nathan Erickson. Reported on flow meters. 532 POD of which 380 are
irrigation, 47 commercial, 104 unused. Of 427 meters required, 17 had no meter installed, 65 no fall
reading, and298 working meters.

Seventy-six expansion rights involving 6,804 acres will be fully curtailed in2019.

ln2017 there were 6 Notice of Violations issued and resolved.
In 201 8 there were 3 Notice of Violation issued and resolved.

Curtailment order - Sept 17, 201 8 - 16 wells were curtailed.

2019 Watermaster Expectations: Curtailment diversions, Flow meter compliance, variance review,
expansion water rights review, review oftransfers, annual report.

Flow meter facts: Minimum spacing, 3X diameter up stream, 2X diameter down stream. Refer to list of
approved meters. Grounding requirements, chemigation requirements.

Motion was made by Todd Webb to approye the budget of $15,000.00 with the Idaho Department of
Water Resources kicking in $1,416.00 if expenses go above the $15,000.00. Also to add a contingency
of $2000.00 if expenses go above the $16,416.00 with an explanation of why the $2,000.00 was needed.
If not spent, the contingency of $2000.00 will carryover into 2020. 2nd by Nolan Branch. Motion
passed.

Resolutions were read by Scott Nichols. (see attached Resolutions) A motion was made by Kirt Yates to
approve the Resolutions, 2nd by Todd Gerratt. Motion passed.

Basin recharge update was presented by Jaxon Higgs. Map and discussion of current and proposed
recharge ponds with horizontal injection pipe. Many sites take water in very well, whereas there are a few
that are not as effective, Three additional recharge sites on the Simplot property are in process of approval
and the flood control ditch will undergo an extension through the Barker pivot and potentially farther north
allowing additional water to be recharged and also provide flood control capability. Mitigation plan was
briefly reviewed with a tier system of water usage reduction being based on water right priority date.

Next meeting January 26,2020
Motion was made by Rod Jones to adjourn the meeting, 2nd by Lane Schuuman. Motion passed.
Minutes submiffed by Darin Harper - Recording Secretary





Water District 143 Annual Meeting
Tuesday January 22,2019
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